
 

Friday 1st March 2024  

 

 

 
 

 

Important dates for your diary 

Event Class assemblies 

08.01.24 INSET day 24.01.24 6CS 

09.01.24 Children return 31.01.24 4EB 

17.01.24 Reception celebration day at 9:00am 07.02.24 2ER 

24.01.24 Reception reading workshop at 9:00am – part 1 06.03.24 Year1 

31.01.24 Reception reading workshop at 9:00am – part 2 13.03.24 5AA 

05.02.24 Year 1 reading workshop and celebration at 9:00am 20.03.24 3GC 

07.02.24 Reception reading workshop at 9:00am – part 3 27.03.24 RCJ 

19.02.24 Tutorial day – school closed to children   

13.03.24 Year 4 x-table check parent/carer workshop at 9:10am   

20.03.24 Year 6 SATs parent/carer workshop at 9:10am   

28.03.24 Last day of term   

16.04.24 Children return   

 



Celebrations 

Class Star of the 

Week 

Writer of the 

Week 

Mathematician of 

the Week 

Reader of the 

Week 

Presenter of 

the Week 

RCJ Felicia Noah Rafead Zayd 

1AJ Nariah Abdella Wendy Benyamin Cleo 

1HE Zaheem Erovre Muhannad Kai Savannah 

2PH Matilda Georgina Ibrahim Ami Tajay 

2ER Syraj Jasmine Teddy Fedor Elyes 

 

Class Star of the Week Writer of the Week Mathematician of 

the Week 

Presenter of the 

Week 

3MR Jafari Amanah Muhammad King 

3GC Elise MQ Jeremiah Yusra Ronit 

4AB Zaynab Othniel Sumayah Keyla 

4EB Jade Ayaan Hamia Isabella 

5BH Azra Joao Annalisa Chukunazor 

5AA Kymaani Nathan Hawa Abdulla 

6MV Daybel Nicholas  Sara Matias 

6CS Lysander Conor Abdul Lucretia 

 

This week’s gem winners are…. Sapphires 

This week’s treasure chest winners are… 1AJ   3MR 

 

 

Attendance 
 

  
 

Classes with the best attendance this term so far… 
 

1st   

3GC  97.51% 2nd  

 
4EB  96.72% 

3rd 

 
4AB  96.06% 

Class Attendance 

RCJ 97.22 

1AJ 91.18 

1HE 87.05 

2PH 95.00 

2ER 89.02 

3MR 95.87 

3GC 98.43 

4AB 91.86 

4EB 98.33 

5BH 95.22 

5AA 95.00 

6MV 91.54 

6CS 98.46 

Whole school 93.93 

School average (year) 94.4% 

National average (year) 94.1% 

School target 96% 

This week’s attendance winners are  4EB 

 



Latest News 
 

Exciting changes in our school food policy! – Update from Jaime 
We've been hard at work implementing some changes to our school food policy, all aimed at 
promoting healthier choices and better understanding among our children. One of the key steps 
we've taken is to listen to our children’s' voices directly. Through surveys, we've gained valuable 
insights into their perspectives on food at school.  
 

It's clear that many children found it unfair that some packed lunches weren't always adhering 
to our school food policy, and they noticed differences in expectations between packed lunches 
and school-provided meals. Additionally, there was a lack of clarity regarding what foods are 
allowed in school. Many children weren't aware of our plant-powered day and its purpose. 
 

At Keyworth, we're addressing these concerns head-on. Our new food policy aims to promote 
equity and healthfulness in all meals, whether packed or provided by the school. We're rolling 
out clear guidelines on acceptable foods, ensuring that everyone understands what's allowed. 
And as for our plant-powered day, we're excited to educate our children about the benefits of 
plant-based eating for their health and the environment. Together, we're cultivating a school 
community that's not just well-fed, but also well-informed and empowered to make healthy 

choices. 🥦🍎 
 

Here’s a reminder about the guidelines and some ideas for alternative snacks for lunch boxes. 
 

 
 

 
 



School office email address 
Please note that we have updated our email system in order that both schools in the federation 
have the same email format. Below is our updated office email: 
 

keyworth@gemfed.co.uk 
 
National offer day – secondary schools 
Parents/carers of children in year 6 will be informed what secondary school their child has been 
offered today. You will receive an email after 5:00pm to confirm your child’s offer and provide 
information as to what you need to do next. Further information can be found using the links 
below: 
 

Southwark secondary offer  Lambeth secondary offer 
 
Class assemblies 
Our class assemblies resume next week from 9:10am in the main hall. 
 

 
 
Upcoming workshops 
Please save the dates for two upcoming workshops that will take place in the Community Room 
from 9:10am: 
 

Workshop Date Who for? 

Multiplication check workshop Wednesday 13th March Year 4 parents 

KS2 SATs workshop Wednesday 20th March Year 6 parents 

 
KS2 SATs 2024 guidance 
Below is some updated KS2 
SATs guidance published by 
the Department for Education 
for parents/carers. This 
leaflet provides an overview 
of the purpose of the tests, 
when they are scheduled and 
when results will be shared by 
schools. 
 
KS2 SATs guidance 
 
Year 6 art 
Inspired by the artist Hokusai 
and their topic Japan, year 6 
designed and produced prints 
of Mount Fuji.   

mailto:keyworth@gemfed.co.uk
https://www.southwark.gov.uk/schools-and-education/school-admissions/secondary-admissions/offer-of-a-secondary-school-place
https://www.lambeth.gov.uk/schools-and-education/school-admissions-and-appeals/secondary-school-admissions/apply-secondary-school-place-2023-24/national-offer-day
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/key-stage-1-and-2-national-curriculum-tests-information-for-parents


Keyworth Friends – Mother’s Day sale 
Mother’s Day is Sunday 10th March. Keyworth Friends will be selling some gift items next week. 
As mentioned in last week’s newsletter, the only way the school can reduce costs for families in 
relation to trips and activities is by parents/carers actively supporting our fundraising efforts 
and initiatives. Please contact Keyworth Friends for further information: 
 
keyworthfriends@gmail.com 
 

 

mailto:keyworthfriends@gmail.com


World Book Day 
 

 
 
Festival of Sports 
On Wednesday, Keyworth 
hosted The PE and Schools 
Sports Network Festival of 
Sports. We welcomed 
Bessemer, St Paul’s, 
Crampton and Grange 
primary schools to the 
event. The children took 
part in a range of sporting 
disciplines including seated 
volleyball, capoeira, dance 
and a gym circuit. 
 
Congratulations to all of the 
children who took part and 
to all of the Keyworth 
children for representing 
their school superbly! 
 

 
 

 

 



Year 4 Kennington Park visit 
Year 4 visited Kennington Park to explore how our local area was impacted by WW2. They 
visited the war memorial sites, the Maya Angelou memorial statue and the site where the 
Kenning air raid shelter was bombed in 1940. They were amazed by how much history our local 
park has entailed! 
 

 
 



Support for families 1 – coffee morning 
 

 



Support for families 2 – get rid of and donate 
 

 
 



Support for families 3 – half-price tickets to The 
Golden Hinde 
To celebrate Mother’s Day, The Golden Hinde is offering 
half-price tickets on 10th March. Further information can 
be found by clicking on the link below: 
 
The Golden Hinde 
 
Support for families 4 – free exhibition 
A free exhibition exploring Southwark’s industrial past 
and its ongoing influence on the borough has opened at 
the Southwark Heritage Centre and Walworth Library, 
147 Walworth Rd, SE17, and runs until December 2024. Further information can be found below: 
 
Southwark Heritage Centre 
 
Support for families 5 – Southwark walking maps 
Below is a link to various Southwark walking maps that you can do with your families. The 
walking maps contain themes including film locations, architecture and industry; encouraging 
families to discover facts about the borough and enjoy a local walk. Walking can improve your 
physical and mental wellbeing! The maps can be found by clicking on the link below: 
 
Southwark walking maps 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

https://www.southwark.gov.uk/events-culture-and-heritage/61529/65413/61529?c=&utm_name=Children
https://www.southwark.gov.uk/news/2024/feb/new-free-exhibition-opens-in-southwark-to-celebrate-borough-s-industrial-legacy?utm_name=Whatson
https://www.southwark.gov.uk/transport-and-roads/sustainable-travel/walking/maps-and-trails/walking-maps-of-southwark?utm_name=Whatson


 
Word of the Week 
This week’s Word of the Week is conscious. Please discuss its meaning with your child/ren and 
encourage them to share what they have learned with their teachers in school to receive gems. 
Do they know the origin? Can they use the word correctly in a sentence? Can they identify and 
explain the meaning of alternative forms e.g. consciousness? Can they identify any synonyms or 
antonyms? 
 
Please find below previous words that we have used in school: 
 

 

Previous 

words 

 

defensible, corresponded, exaggerated, recommended, determined, hinder, 

accommodated, controversy, sacrifice, persuade, awkward, thorough, 

convenient, suggested, harassed, relevant, definite, category, curious, 

occurrence 

 
I would like to wish you and your family a wonderful weekend! 

 
Ray Capper 

Head of School 
 

 


